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Background and Impacts:

Increasing the PDO collision reporting threshold would bring Ontario in line with other Canadian jurisdictions. In addition, it would also bring Ontario into line with recommendations from the Canadian Council of Motor Transport Administrators (CCMTA), five Canadian jurisdictions have adopted the $2,000 threshold over the past five years. 

Increasing the PDO reporting threshold would also better align the intent of a key ministry commercial vehicle road safety program with outcomes while reducing a burden placed on the industry. 

Currently, all collisions that meet or exceed the $1,000 threshold must also be reported to the ministry under the Commercial Vehicle Operators’ Registration (CVOR) program.  The CVOR system monitors an operator's safety record over a 2-year period. The CVOR record contains information such as:
· operator information (e.g. fleet size, kilometres travelled, commodity transported, overall violation rate, Safety Rating); 
· convictions; 
· reportable collisions; 
· Commercial Vehicle Safety Alliance (CVSA) safety inspections; and
· ministry interventions (e.g. letters, interviews, audits and sanctions)

The CVOR system evaluates an operator based on the events on its CVOR record.  An operator will be reviewed when poor safety performance is identified based on the operator's overall violation rate which could result in interventions and/or sanctions.  Carrier safety ratings provide information on the safety performance of carriers to shippers, insurance companies and the public and allow for more informed marketplace decisions. 

Therefore, even PDO collisions resulting in $1,000 of damage directly impact the carrier’s safety record.  As the current $1,000 threshold does not reflect inflation over the past several years, it is likely that there is a greater volume of comparatively minor collisions reported under the CVOR program. By increasing the collision reporting threshold to $2,000, minor collisions with lesser values will no longer adversely impact a carrier’s rating, which is consistent with the intent of the CVOR program to help identify more serious safety risks.

Ultimately, it is expected that the proposed regulatory amendments will:
· better promote uniformity of collision reporting across Canada by aligning Ontario with other provinces that have recently increased their threshold to $2,000; 
· Improve evidence based research and enable road safety outcomes in Ontario to be more comparable to other provinces;
· Improve the ministry’s CVOR program to better align intent with outcomes;
· Address concerns of the commercial vehicle industry and reduce the burden on them as result of the improved CVOR program; and 
· Enable more efficient and effective use of government resources (police, MTO) by reducing the number of Motor Vehicle Collision Reports (MVCR) that need to be completed and processed. 
We invite you to submit comments on this proposal for MTO consideration. Please note that the ministry is also willing to consider comments suggesting other evidence-based options.

